Comments Submitted by A. Rodriquez, NERC Staff

-----Original Message-----

From: Andy Rodriquez

Sent: Tuesday, September 16, 2008 12:53 PM

To: naesbmail@naesb.org

Cc: Galik, Cory; Rae Mcquade

Subject: FW: NAESB WEQ Request for Comments - Due Sept. 17, 2008

Please accept the following comments of the North American Electric Reliability Corporation regarding the "ATC Information List."

The NERC Critical Infrastructure Protection Committee has previously provided feedback to NAESB with regard to its concerns with the posting of system models.  While this standard does not REQUIRE the posting of such models, the inclusion of such models in the list of publicly postable data seems to imply that NERC and NAESB coordination has led to the agreement that posting of these models is acceptable, when in fact, it has not.  NERC suggests that Item 18 be removed from the list of ATC Related Items to ensure there is no confusion regarding this item.
Andy Rodriquez

Manager, Business Practice Coordination

North American Electric Reliability Corporation Washington, D.C.

-----Original Message-----

From: naesbmail@naesb.org [mailto:naesbmail@naesb.org]

Sent: Tuesday, August 19, 2008 12:23 AM

To: Andy Rodriquez

Subject: NAESB WEQ Request for Comments - Due Sept. 17, 2008

Dear NAESB WEQ Members and Interested Industry Participants,

An industry formal comment period begins today, August 18, 2008 and ends on September 17, 2008 for one Wholesale Electric Quadrant

recommendation:
Recommendation

2008 WEQ Annual Plan Items2.c - "ATC Information List" -  http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_2c_rec_redline.doc - (Redline)  http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_2c_rec_clean.doc - (Clean)

The recommendation was developed to identify the data associated with ATC calculations, as addressed in NERC ATC Standards (MOD-001, MOD-004, MOD-008, MOD-028 and MOD-030).  All interested parties, regardless of membership status within NAESB are eligible to submit comments for consideration.  The Wholesale Electric Quadrant Executive Committee will review this recommendation and consider it for vote during an upcoming Executive Committee meeting.  The Executive Committee will review all submitted comments..

All comments received by the NAESB office by the end of business, September 17, 2008, will be posted on the Home Page (WEQ Request Page):

http://www.naesb.org/weq_request.asp and forwarded to the WEQ Executive Committee members for their consideration.  If you have difficulty downloading the recommendations, please call the NAESB office at (713) 356-0060.  

Best Regards,

Cory Galik

NAESB

cc:  Rae McQuade, President


